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A Note From The Editor 
Please Plan on attending the next meeting 

Brother Knights and Guests 
 
 Scott Javins, with Precision Training and Tactics, Inc. will be presenting a summary of his classes 
on gun safety and self defense at our next scheduled council meeting on August 22nd, 2016.   A 
social hour at 5:30 pm, followed by a steak dinner at approximately 6:30 pm. will be followed by 
Scott Javins presentation, before our business meeting.  Information about Scott can be obtained 
atwww.precisiontrainingandtactics.com or by email at pttincorporated@gmail.com.  All Knights 
and guests of St. James Knights of Columbus Council 1728 are welcome. 
 I recently attended his Level 1 class in order to obtain a concealed carry permit.  I found his class 
to be most informative and quite an experience with his class room lessons and firearm shooting 
experience at the range.  Scott teaches a variety of classes, including handgun, carbine, shotgun, 
and long distance.  But, more importantly, a number of options on how to defend yourself in a gun 
free zone as well as the utilization of a number of less lethal options for those that don't want to 
carry fire arms.  
Brother Knights, bring a guest and/or a brother Knight to the social and dinner and then the 
presentation by Scott.   
 
Thank you, 
 
Jim Bogner, PGK 
     

   

http://www.kofc1728.org/
http://www.precisiontraining/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

District Deputy Report 

                       Mitch O’Neill D.D. #24   
     Brothers, 

    Membership is what drives the vitality of the Council. New members bring new ideas, and  
    new energy to the council. 

  
The State-wide membership goal is one member per council per month. We are currently lagging behind. The best 
way to get new members is simply "ask". Have you asked someone to become a Knight lately? If not, perhaps it's time 
to give it a try. 
  
One item announced at the District 24 planning meeting was to have a First, Second, and Third Degree on October 23 
in Kearney.  However, do NOT make a candidate wait to get his First Degree!  Every council has the DVD from 
Supreme, so there is no reason to have a potential knight waiting to join. If you need help, contact me and I will assist 
you.   
 Vivat Jesus, 
Mitch O'Neill, District Deputy 24 
Phone: (308) 440-3330 
Email: oneillm@unk.edu 

  

 

 

                            Grand Knight Report 

      Cliff Jarecke 
 

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deacon Nash was a guest at St. James Council meeting.  He told his story about 

how he was tempted to become a deacon and then priest.  He was influenced by 

Bishop Dedingerr and Father Burman.  Grand Knight Cliff Jarecke presented him 

with a $500 check to support him in his studies in Rome 

 

 



  

 
 

         From the Desk of Fr. Joe Hannappel  

   Sorry, No Message this Month    

   
I Bless You In the Name of the  

Father, Son and The Holly Spirit 

 

 
 

 

THE POPE'S MONTHLY PRAYER INTENTIONS 
 
Universal: Sports 
That sports may be an opportunity for friendly encounters 
between peoples and may contribute to peace in the world. 

Evangelization: Living the Gospel 
That Christians may live the Gospel, giving witness to faith, 
honesty, and love of neighbor.  

 

 

http://apostleshipofprayer.org/reflectionsmonthly


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                    

Aug. Bingo Workers 

             Chairman: Jim Fischback   Seller: Steve Nedbalski  Caller  ???????   

Stan Banks, Jamie Becker, Terry Bryson, Jeremy Chizek, Dewayne Gohl, Joseph Mc Tygue, 

Thomas Meyers, Kelly Moes, Dennis O’Brien, Orville Schuster, Matt Stolenberg and 

Gregory, Vanderbeek 

Notice! 

Feb.’s bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Aug. Council meeting. 

 

 

 

. 

 

Council Officers - 2016 –2017 

Grand Knight – Cliff Jarecke 
 Deputy Grand Knight – Mark Glatter 
Recorder – John Lakey  
Financial Secretary - Tim Bruner 
Treasurer – Jim Bogner 
Advocate - Tim Franco 
 Warden - Dan Crookshank 
Chancellor - Richard Boden 
Inside Guard – Dennis Behlmann 
Outside Guard - Bernard Loeffelholtz 
Lecturer-  Tony Wathan 
Trustee 1 year – Ken Richter  
Trustee 2 year – James Hausmann  
Trustee 3 year – Dave Bonk 
District Deputy – Mitch O’Neill 

 Council Chaplain - Fr. Joe Hannappel  

Chaplain Emeritus - Fr. Bob Rooney  

Bulletin Editor Gailen Kotrous  

Hall Manager CMO Hall Info - Call 

(308)237-4255 

 

 

 

Council Meetings 4th 

Monday of every month at 

7:30 p.m. at the Hall. A 

steak dinner is served prior 

to the meeting at Cost of 

the meal is $8.00. 

6:30 p.m. All are invited. 

 

St. James Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave 

Kearney, Ne. 68847 
 

Officers Meetings 3rd 

Tuesday of the month at 

7:00p.m. at the Hall. 

 

CMO Meeting 2nd Tuesday 

of the month at 7:00 p.m 

at the Hal 

 

Sept. Bingo Workers 

             Chairman: Ron Svacina   Seller: Samuel Reinke     Caller: Jeffrey Girard 

James Berglund,  Edward Berglund, Robert Buettner, Daniel Daly, Gary Gould, Douglas 

Homes, Gordon Johnson, Pat. Kistler, Mick Konz, Eugene Liebig, Mark Mc Bride, Mick 

Metzer, William Meyer, Jared Reinke, Brian Rodine, Eugene Svec, Charles Troia and Larry 

Voet  

Notice! 

March.’s bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Sept. Council meeting. 

 

 

2016-2017 Council 1728 Officers 
Not Present were 

Advocate Tim Franco 

Warden Dan Crookshank 

Chancelloe Rich Boden 

Trustee 2 year Jim Hausmann 

 



Knight Of The Month 

        Kenny Richter 
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Knight of The Month 
           Jesus Rodrigues  

Jesus Rodrigues joined the Knights of Columbus in May of 

2016.            

                         He has become very active within the council helping with 

Bingo, working at parish breakfast, meals on wheels and will help with the 

tootsie roll drive.  Jesus and wife Mariah have two children.  By getting active 

and have been a member for a short time is the reason he was nominated as 

Knight of the Month. 

         

No  

Photo 

Available 

           Family of The Month 
             David & Shirley Bonk   

Dave and Shirley are both retired.  Dave worked at Baldwins 

for    18 year and Shirley worked at St. James 16 years.  They 

have 4 grown children.        

Dave joined the Knights of Columbus Oct. of 1987 and the 4th degree Jan. 2007.  

He had been active with the council and CMO.  Dave is a member of the 2nd & 

3rd degree teams and serves as Proclaimer and Leader at St. James.  This is why 

Dave and Shirely have been nominated as Family of the Month. 
 

 

       

Royals Baseball                                       

We are interested in knowing who and how many people would be 

interested in a bus trip to a Royals baseball game.  Tickets could cost 

between 25 & 40 dollars.  This varies on seat level, date ordered and a 

minimum order of 20.  Possible dates of September 16th at 6:15 m. and 

or September 17th at 3:15 pm.  Transportation and possible lodging 

would still be needed to calculate a cost.  Further information will be 

available with more feedback from you.  This is not limited to Knights 

and family.  Maybe a prospective Knight.  Call PGK Jim Bogner @ 308-

380-3603 or text or email, jamesbogner@hotmail 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                     4th Degree News 
Sir Knights, 
The summer seems to be moving along quickly as time waits for no one. There are many things we try to 
do and it appears we always run short of time. If you or anyone you know needing some help to do some 
of these little things, now is the time to ask. 
With the summer winding down, we will resume our meetings starting on Sept. 12 at 7:30 P.M. 
 
The Nebraska State Fair will be coming up Aug. 27 to Sept. 5 and in the past we have taking part of the 
parades.  I will send out an email to see who would be able to attend. 
  
P.S.   The annual K of C picnic is scheduled for Sept.11 starting at noon at the fairgrounds. All knights and 
their families are invited to attend. Join us for an afternoon of food and fun. 
  
Dan Glatter 
FN 0609 

    

  

Fourth Degree  
Knights of Columbus,  

Kearney Assembly #0609 
 Meetings - 2nd Thursday, 7:30 P.M. 

 Knights of Columbus Hall 

 1900 Central Avenue 

 

 Faithful Navigator: Dan Glatter 

 Faithful Captain: Tim Franco 

 Faithful Pilot: Gailen Kotrous 

 Faithful Scribe: Pat Kistler 

 Faithful Purser: Mitch O’Neill  

 Faithful Comptroller: Tom Schachta 

 Faithful Admiral:  

 Inside Sentinal: Ken Richter 

 Outside Sentinal: Emory Pankas 

 Trustee 3 years: Jim Dubas  

 Trustee 2 years: Cliff Jarecke 

 Trustee 1 year: Jim Rowling 

 Faithful Friar: Fr. Tom Mullowney  

 Commander of Color Corps: Sam Reinke 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                 Field Agent Message 

  Michael Scholz,FICF  

                   308-991-6157 

 

Protecting Widows – A Founding Goal 

As a member of this council, you know how important spouses can be to the 

charitable works of the Order. If you’re married, your wife is probably involved in a 

few of the many events that happen each fraternal year. This support adds great value 

and impact to what a council can achieve.  

When the Order was founded in 1882, Father Michael J. McGivney and the other 

brave men were setting out to protect Catholic families, but especially wives and 

children. Today, we remain committed to this mission by offering insurance products 

and fraternal benefits designed with that goal in mind. One specific policy rider that 

you may not know about is called Spousal Waiver of Premium. This rider is unique to 

the Knights of Columbus philosophy of helping our widows.  

This rider is available on most permanent and Discoverer plans purchased at standard 

rates by a member and his wife on the same day. When both spouses apply, the rider 

provides for waiver of premiums on the spouse’s contract in the event of the insured’s 

death. Best of all, for members and spouses ages 18 to 60, this waiver can be added 

for no charge. The rider stays in effect until the spouse attains age 65 or certain other 

triggering events occur.  

Our products are designed with your needs and budget in mind. With a solid portfolio 

of life insurance, long-term care, disability income and retirement products, the 

Knights of Columbus can help you meet all of your financial goals. To learn more 

about these solutions, contact me today. 

 

Michael Scholz, FICF 
308-991-6157 
Michael.scholz@kofc.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

krnystop@charter.net   or call me at 308-440-8712 

By doing this we can send you the bulletin over our website and save on postage at: 

www.kofc1728.org 
Thank you: 

Gailen Kotrous 

Webmaster 

 

 

                    

 

              We need your help.   

We are updating the bingo worker list.  We have guys that are un-

able to work anymore, have moved away or have died on the list.  

It is a time for an update. 

    We had a week that only 2 guys showed up to help.   

If the month that you are on isn’t working for you give me a call 

and I can move you. 

Send me an e-mail at krnystop@charter.net or call me at            

308-440-8712 

     

                                   

 

 

     

        K OF C PICNIC AND COOK 

OFF 

Do you like picnics?  Well     
plan on getting in on this one 
sponsored by the Knights of 
Columbus.  Put Sept 11th on 
your calendar to make sure 
you don't forget it.  Should be 
good eats and a lot of 
fun.  Get in on the cook off 
and show your skills on the 
grill.  

 

 
 

mailto:krnystop@charter.net
http://www.kofc1728.org/
mailto:krnystop@charter.net

